JULY 8, 2009

      A regular meeting of the Madrid Town Board was called to order at 6:30 pm in the Town Office.

     Members present: William Carkner, Tony Cooper, David Fisher, Tim Thisse, Kevin Finnegan and Judy Hargrave, Town Clerk.

     Also present: Aaron Jarvis, Jeff Gilson, Alan Finnegan, Tedra Cobb, Tammy Hawkins and Joe & Debra Finnegan.

     Aaron Jarvis stated that the NYSEFC had contacted him and stated that the Town should apply for the hardship financing they have. The financing is a 30 year loan @ 0% interest. David Fisher made a motion, second by Tony Cooper to apply for the hardship financing through NYSEFC. All were in favor.

     Aaron also reported that the existing easement the Town has on the Kelly property is adequate for the new pump station.

     There has been an inquiry into whether the sewer district could be extended on North Street. Aaron will look into this and report back to the board

     The Board will hold an informational meeting on July 22, 2009 at 7 pm in the Library to review the plans and funding options for the new waste water treatment plant.

     Tedra Cobb reported that the County has passed a cell phone policy. The County is still in negotiations with Ogdensburg regarding sales tax money. The County has also passed an Ethics Law.

     Tammy Hawkins stated that she doesn’t have the Bluegrass Festival report finished yet, but will have by next months meeting.

     Jeff Gilson reported that he had issued 8 building permits. The Planning board is concerned about outdoor wood furnaces and how they will be regulated. Joe Finnegan suggested having building permit applications available on the Town’s website.

     The Supervisor presented the monthly report.

     The Board reviewed the monthly bills. David Fisher made a motion, second by Tony Cooper to pay the monthly bills. General #232-263 for $6,590.85, Highway #100-114 for $98,566.41, Water #57-68 for $2,537.66, Sewer #24-30 for $2,451.36 and Light District #7 for $1,054.91. All were in favor.

      Old Business: Alan Finnegan asked if anything had been done regarding repairs on the dam. Tim and Chet had talked to the DEC  and it was determined that the Town needs a plan from an Engineering firm to do any work and also to apply for any funding. Joe Finnegan suggested contacting a dam rehabilitation engineer and to ask the DEC for a list of possible engineers that specialize in dam repairs. Bill will contact the DEC also to see if there is any new information regarding the dam.

     New Business: Tony Cooper suggested that the Board start working on a five-year plan for the Town.

     David Fisher suggested reviewing the County’s cell phone policy.

     Joe Finnegan asked if the Board knew anything about the new satellite at the cemetery. Apparently Premier Wireless put it there without permission.

     Tony Cooper made a motion, second by Kevin Finnegan to approve the minutes of the previous meeting. All were in favor.

     Kevin Finnegan made a motion, second by David Fisher to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 8:05 pm.

_________________________________

Judy Hargrave, Town Clerk

